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pbscommissions - May 7 Agenda item 6A
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From: Jenny Shattuck <jenxvann@yahoo.com>

To: "pbscommissions@mendocinocounty.org" <pbscommissions@mendocinocounty.org>
Date: 5/7/2020 8:14 AM
Subject: May 7 Agenda item 6A

-

Regarding permit number UR 2019-001

Planning commissioners,

| believe the very legitimate concerns raised regarding Wildwood Campground can be resolved with proper
enforcement, better fencing and continued upgrades. With many living there for over a decade, with county
knowledge, it seems as though the county has already acknowledged this is long term residential.

Having lived nearby for 4 decades, yes there have been issues. However many have been resolved under
current ownership.

As the county has NOT enforced the transient housing, thus acknowledging long term housing st this site, it
seems only appropriate to allow this long term permit extension.

If not extended, this would leave many low income families, disabled and seniors essentially homeless.

It would be nice if the county updated their housing element plan to address these housing needs as they are
critical. One solution to this is supporting establishments like Wildwood to fill this need of housing, and the
improvements to do so.

Jenny Shattuck
Fort Bragg
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